
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
CYNGOR CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD VIA ZOOM ON MONDAY 25TH JANUARY 2021 AT 7:00PM 
1. Attendance
Cllr E Lewis (Chairman)
Cllr C Hadley
Cllr G Jones
Cllr J Lloyd

Cllr T Wilson

Cllr C Roach

Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk), Cllr C Cave, Mrs. C Hoffrock, 
Headteacher, St David’s CIW Primary School
Apologies: Cllr B Morris, PCSO Angela Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest
Cllr Lloyd advised the Community Council that she had a personal interest in respect of Agenda Item 18: the obtaining of planters. Cllr Lloyd’s husband owns a wood manufacturing company. Cllr Lloyd took no further part in Agenda Item 18.
Action Point: Clerk to forward a Declaration of Interest proforma to Cllr Lloyd

3. St. David’s CIW: Update with Mrs. Ceri Hoffrock, Headteacher
The main items discussed with Mrs Hoffrock were as follows:
· The Chair confirmed that the Community Council had not requested the removal of the multi-games area from the plans for the school. Mrs Hoffrock explained that whilst she wanted to see the site maximised for the use of the children, the school was happy with the access to the play area across the road
· The Chair explained the efforts being made to relocate the Western Power substation to improve safe access to the school for children, parents and staff. Negotiations with Western Power and the VOGC have been difficult with Western Power currently not prepared to move the substation. VOGC has acknowledged that in “hindsight” the substation should not have been positioned in its current location. The Chair, with the help of Cllr Cave, is now attempting to determine why no written appraisal of safe walking routes to the school was carried out, as required, by VOGC, and why S106 funds cannot be used to establish safe access to the site. The Community Council agreed that the local community should be made aware of the intransigence of those responsible and a petition should be carried out urging Western Power to relocate the substation.
Action Point: Chair to devise petition to raise awareness of the problem and request that VOGC and Western Power take action and distribute to members
· Mrs Hoffrock outlined progress with the works. The projected completion date for the new school is September 2021.
4. Public Session
One member of the public joined the meeting via Zoom and observed throughout.
5. To receive the minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 25th January 2021
It was proposed by Cllr Hadley to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Lloyd and agreed by all. 

The Chairman confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community Council met next in person.
6. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were two matters arising:
· Agenda Item 14.1, October 2020: The Clerk confirmed that the visit to the digestate lagoon, Tair Croes would go ahead once current lockdown restrictions were eased.
· Agenda Item 17, November 2020: The VOGC has not served notice on the abandoned vehicle in the car park adjacent to the church as agreed.
Action Point: Clerk to contact VOGC.
· Agenda Item 11, December 2020: Cllr Hadley advised that discussions with the Community Association had resulted in agreement that the merging of the Community Council’s and the Community Association’s websites would be problematic. The Community Association will, therefore, seek an alternative solution. 
7. To consider Police matters

The Clerk noted that the Police report recorded no crimes between 21st December to date.
8. To consider Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC) matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written reports and noted the contents.
Cllr Cave briefed members on actions she had taken in respect of road conditions caused by flooding over the Christmas period.

9. Quarter 3 Management Accounts 2020/21

The Clerk presented the Accounts. He explained that they show a budget deficit of £6,897.00 at the end of the quarter. He projected that the Community Council’s accumulated surplus will reduce from £16,006.00 at the start of the financial year to circa £9k by 31st March 2021. 

The Clerk explained that current budget deficit is accounted for by the expenditure on the Old Ford Project of £11,978.00. If this project had not been undertaken the Community Council’s accumulated surplus at year end would have increased and the Community Council would have comfortably ‘lived’ within its Precept.

It was proposed by Cllr Hadley that the Quarter 3 2020/21 Management Accounts should be accepted by the Community Council. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.

10. Precept 2021/22

The Community Council noted the report on the Precept.

It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that due to the current problems caused by the pandemic, being faced by many in the community, the Community Council should not increase the Precept for 2021/22. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.

Action Point: the Clerk to advise the VOGC’s decision not to increase the Precept for 2021/22

11. Budget 2021/22

The Community Council noted the proposed budget and the small surplus it produces for 2021/22.

It was proposed by Cllr Lloyd that the budget should be approved by the Community Council. This was seconded by Lewis and agreed by all.
12. The Old Ford project

The main points of progress since the last meeting included:
· the second phase of the works to the bridge have been completed
· the grant of £2,100 and the Mayoral Grant of £250 have been paid
· there has been little progress with the deed of transfer of the Old Ford site, albeit further documents that may support the case for ownership have been identified. The Clerk, on the advice of One Voice Wales has written to HM Land Registry who, at the very least, have agreed to investigate the matter to determine if they can assist. No update has been received from the VOGC

Action Points:

· The Chair will instruct the Glamorgan Archive to commence a search for Colwinston Parish Council records that may help to identify the Community Council’s history of ownership of the site

· The Clerk will write to the VOGC and submit recent evidence that may assist in the search for ownership documents

· The Clerk will monitor the availability of VOGC’s Stronger Communities Grant funds for 2021/22 to fund the next phase of the project

· Clerk to write to Natural Resources Wales regarding the draining of the Well to facilitate repairs during the summer of 2021
· Cllr Lloyd to arrange the sub-committee meeting and invite local residents who have expressed an interest in volunteering
13. Review of progress with other current projects 
The main points of progress since the last meeting included:
· Heol Cae Pwll: the issues relating to the adoption of the site remain unresolved, notably in respect of the attenuation basin
Action Point: Cllr Cave to contact VOGC
· Sycamore Tree Inn defibrillator: Cllr Lloyd has arranged for the electrician to fit the new heated box
· Sycamore Tree Inn – relocation of brown sign: Ideally the landlord would like the sign relocated to the A48
Action Point: Cllr Cave to contact VOGC
· Village Green telephone box re-painting: the works will commence in the next few weeks, as advised by the painter appointed
· Little Hill/Village Green: the Clerk has written to VOGC regarding title deeds of the two areas
· Llandow recycling centre: Cllr Cave advised the members that the location of the new recycling centre was still not resolved. The VOGC had received no new site proposals following their invitation to submit private sites by owners. Cllr Cave understands that the new recycling centre will, therefore, be in the vicinity of the existing facility and a decision will be made by VOGC in the next few weeks
· Coffin type stile, Baptismal Pool footpath: no recent progress

Action Point: Cllr Cave to contact VOGC
14. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature

The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
The Clerk noted that the Community Council’s funds as of 31st December 2020 = £10,769.00, including the payments required below. The Community Council’s Cashbook reconciled to the bank statement of the aforementioned date. The quarter 3 bank reconciliation has been sent to Cllr Morris for his consideration.
The Clerk outlined the payment requiring the Council’s approval at the meeting. 
It was proposed by Cllr Jones that the following payment should be approved:
	25/01/2021
	Pheasant Acre Plants - village Christmas tree
	74
	95.00

	25/01/2021
	Pheasant Acre Plants - village Christmas tree
	75
	95.00

	25/01/2021
	K Protheroe Q3 salary 2020/21
	76
	489.33

	25/01/2021
	HMRC Q3 2020.21
	77
	281.60


This was seconded by Cllr Hadley and agreed by all.
15. To consider any planning matters

The Clerk advised the Community Council that there was one new planning application that required the Community Council’s attention:
Planning Application No. 2021/00032/FUL (SZ)

Location: Hen Cartref, Colwinston
Proposal: First Floor front extension with new dormers in roof plus all associated works
The Community Council had no objection to the application.

The Community Council also noted that the following application had been approved:
Application No. 2020/01203/FUL

Location: Rockleigh, Colwinston

Proposal: Change flat roof Dormer on front of house to sloped roof Dormer

with a matching dormer to the rear. Replace concrete tiles with a slate

replacement. Remove extension and rebuild further forward with additional

upstairs space and master bedroom suite
16. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required


The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.


The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
17. To receive any announcements from the Community Council’s representatives

There were no announcements.
18. To receive any announcements from Councillors 
The Chair proposed that the Community Council should seek quotes for three flower planters to be located at the entrance of the village and at the Michaelmas Well. This was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to arrange quotations.
19.  Date of next meeting  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on Monday 15th February 2021 at 7:00pm via Zoom.
The meeting closed at 08:43PM.
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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